
Tuesday, 2 July 2024

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A special welcome to our new student Ann who 
has joined Kōwhai. We hope you have enjoyed 
joining your big brother at school and feel very 
much at home here.

Last week of term activities 
Thursday 

This is a House Day where we will spend time 
celebrating Matariki, the Māori New Year. 
Students are invited to come along wearing 
clothes and adornments in their House Colours. 

They will engage in a range of cultural practices 
such as waiata (song) and kai (food). They will be 
outside with cultural games and inside making art 
displays to feature across the school, all the while 
learning more about Māori culture and traditions. 

The whole school will be heading over to the 
Church for Kapa haka from 2-2.30pm and you are 
most welcome to join us there. 

Friday 

YCC day is a special day when Caritas joins forces 
with Catholic schools across New Zealand to raise 
funds and awareness for a good cause. You can 
find more about this through the link Caritas YCC 
day. 

Our students are invited to come to school on 
Friday in non-uniform clothes and make a gold 
coin donation to support Holy Trinity School in 
Papua New Guinea. 

School assembly - this begins at 9.15am and 
parents and whānau are most welcome to join us. 
We promise it won’t get as loud as the final act for 
our Feast Day Concert with its very hotly contested 
House Competition!

Health and wellbeing 

Road Patrol training - we were pleased to welcome 
Constable Tanya back to school last week to train 
our next group of road patrollers. We are very 
fortunate to have so many of our students keen 
to take on this important role. Constable Tanya 
was pleased with the training but did share some 
safety concerns she noted during drop off and 
pick up. 

One of these brought back a very vivid memory 
of a morning at my previous school when we 
discovered one of our students had been taken 
to hospital after being hit by a car on her way to 
school. The driver was most distraught as she 
spoke of the way the child had stepped out from 
between two parked cars on a narrow street 
without warning, giving her no chance to avoid 
hitting her.  Thankfully her injuries were not serious 
but it reinforced for the entire school community 
the message that it is very dangerous to cross 
the road that way. Walk to a space where you 
are more visible to approaching traffic and never 
cross between buses. 

We are very fortunate to have the lights on Knight’s 
Road and road patrollers who are out there every 
afternoon to help with crossing. It’s the decisions 
that children make when they are on their own 
that are the really important ones and this is one 
way of ensuring they have a very clear message 
about the best choice to make here.

Many thanks

On behalf of all the staff could I say many thanks 
for all your support over this last term. I even hear 
the students saying how fast it has gone! I hope 
the term break goes well for you all, and safe 
travels if you are planning trips away.

Kay Tester
Principal

From our Principal
Special Character
Kōwhai
Nikau
Pōhutukawa
Rātā
Kura Ahurea 
Sport
Reminders & Updates
PTA

Contents

Ss Peter and Paul School
Tuesday, 2 July 2024

SPECIAL CHARACTER

Feast Day Celebrations

We had an amazing day last Thursday celebrating our school Feast Day. 

First we held a beautiful mass which started by reflecting on how we can be like Ss Peter and Paul in our daily lives. In the 
middle block, we had a great time having our annual Feast Day concert, smoothly led by Rātā. Pōhutukawa, Nikau and 
Kōwhai each shared amazing singing performances and Rātā performed a very funny skit. 

The House Challenge is always a highlight and Redwood used their skills to win this year’s challenge by quite a margin. 

The whole school “Just Dance” was great fun and again the skills of Rātā were on show. 

The last block of the day was in our Areas, with each Area doing a fun activity together. 

It was a wonderful day of celebration.

The Two Raw Sisters

On Wednesday last week, the Two Raw Sisters visited the Rātā Area; their names were Margo and 
Rosa. While they were here we learnt two recipes, stir-fried rice and apple crumble porridge.

Gymnastics at Sacred Heart College

We have had a focus on gymnastics for our PE lessons recently. 

We have learnt about balance, how to make different shapes with our 
bodies and ways to travel (walk, leap and jump). 

As part of this learning, the Sacred Heart College students’ kindly 
organised and completed gymnastics sessions for us.

Marine Mammals Art

As part of our inquiry into Marine Mammals, Room 15 created silhouette art showing the marine mammals 
(and other sea creatures) in the ocean from below.

New Entrant Welcome and Blessing

In week 9 Kōwhai held their Term 2 New Entrant Welcome and Blessing. 

This is a very special event on the Kōwhai calendar and a wonderful opportunity to welcome our newest 
children and their families to our learning community. All of Kōwhai is involved in the blessing and it is 
an opportunity for our learners to lead prayers, songs and to read aloud to those who attend. 

A big thankyou to Father Raja for leading our blessing and so warmly welcoming our new entrants to 
school.

SPORTS NEWS
Swimming Sports
So much fun! Four very competitive houses, excellent swimming and some very pleased children after their great efforts.
Our cup races were, as always, hotly contested. Addyson won the Fletcher Cup with her victory over 100m (Year 7/8 Girls) and John was 
victorious in the McGuinness Cup over 50m (Year 5/6 Boys).
The winning house is yet to be announced!

PTA News

KURA AHUREA
Our school will be celebrating Matariki together on Thursday 4th July. After a day of learning and exploring in our houses, 
we will be coming together as a school to sing and perform waiata. We want to extend a warm invitation to our family and 
whānau to join us for Kapa haka in the church at 2pm.

Wednesday 3 July

Board of Trustees meeting, 7pm

Thursday 4 July

Matariki celebration all day - wear 
house colours

Matariki kapa haka and waiata from 
2pm all whānau welcome

Friday 5 July

School assembly, 9.15am all whānau 
welcome 

Non-uniform day for YCC

Last day of Term 2

Monday 22 July

Term 3 starts, 8.50am

School swimming starts, Yrs 5-8

Events

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1. Through the school website. 

2. Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3. Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

• your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

• view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

• school policies & procedures (under contacts)

• view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

• be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference. Thank you for your assistance.

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

We will be sending out reminders about this donation shortly, as we currently have a shortfall across all areas of the 
school. Thank you very much for considering this.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where 
your child is, in case of an emergency. 

Did you know that it is best for you to eat five servings of 
vegetables and two servings of fruit a day? 

Have you heard that you can use all different types of 
seasonal produce for your recipes and meals. 

We also learnt that Harold likes apples better than carrots! 
Izzy & Harper 

Fire Engine Visit

Kōwhai was fortunate to have a visit from some of 
our local firefighters and one of their fire engines 
last week. 

The visit was a fabulous way to consolidate 
our firewise learning and was a very exciting 
experience.

Students were shown the protective clothing that 
firefighters use, reminded of what to do if there is a 
fire and invited to sit inside the fire engine! 

Raffle time!

Please see the below poster for info about our next fundraiser to upgrade the school astroturf. Payments for raffle tickets can be 
made here until Wednesday 3rd July.

Would your child like to be Baptised?

If your child is not yet Baptised but is interested in receiving this sacrament this 
year, they can join the Baptism Programme and be Baptised on Sunday 24th 
November at our Confirmation Masses, celebrated by Archbishop Paul Martin. 

Last year 14 children were baptised at these masses and this was a very special 
day for our school and church communities.

If you are interested, please contact Kathryn at participation@teawakairangi.nz

Kia ora koe, kia manaakitia ai koe e te Atua
Janine O’Styke

Director of Religious Studies

“I did a flip on the trampoline and 
I was climbing up to the top of the 
rope. It was fun!”  Lorelei

“We climbed all the way to the top of 
the bars and jumped down. I loved it 
when we got to dance and see the 
lion.”  Ethan

Two Raw Sisters and a Giraffe - Competition

This is a live cooking show packed full of ideas for incorporating healthier, simple eating into everyday 
life and make that 5+ a day easier to achieve! Luckily for all, they are running a competition that all of 
our students and families can take part in. Please see the flyer below for details.

COOK TO WIN
with

PRIZES:
Each month between May - October 2024 we’ll select one winner who’ll receive:
• $200 Two Raw Sisters voucher 
• $100 grocery voucher
• $200 The Warehouse voucher for your school

Learn more at:  
www.tworawsistersandagiraffe.org.nz/win

Harold has teamed up with the Two Raw Sisters and 5 + A Day to inspire tamariki to 
make positive food choices. We want to see you get creative in the kitchen, cooking 
delicious and nutritious kai with your whānau!  

(Full details plus terms and conditions on website)

ENTER:
1. WATCH   our video cooking workshop 
‘Build your own Pad Thai’. 

2. COOK   the recipe with ingredients 
you have at home.  

3. SHARE   a photo of you cooking or  
of your final creation to enter the 
monthly prize draw!

Matariki

We have been exploring Matariki and some of the ways you can celebrate. One of the most important 
things to do at Matariki is spend time with your whānau to celebrate together. We discussed how we can 
show aroha towards our whānau at this special time of the year. This fits nicely with our school values.

Waterpolo
Our Year 7/8 Waterpolo team had a great season and finished top of the A 
group defeating HIBS in their final game 7 to 2. 
Congratulations to all the team members; Nadia, Addyson, Charlotte, 
Arianna, Leela, Milly and Peyton plus 3 students from other schools who 
needed a team so joined us - Auggie, Annabelle and Blake. Thanks to 
John too who filled in for the final.
Of course a special thanks are due to Martina Burt who used her expertise 
to coach the team to victory.
Another trophy for our cabinet!

Miniball
We celebrated another trophy when the Year 5/6 Miniball team Korimako were winners of the A 
grade, Pool 1 final against Muritai.
Well done to Chanelle, John, Paul, Carter, Angus, Billy, Noah, Nathaniel and Conor.
Thanks are also due to their coach, ex pupil, Garrie Coote, who was able to keep them all focussed.

Tiniball
The third trophy for the week was celebrated when Ss Peter 
and Paul Kiwi (Year 3/4) topped their competition; A grade, 
Pool 2, with a victory against Avalon.
Great effort from Johnny, Leo, Hudson, Ronan, Felipe and 
Roman, and their hard working coach Trent Wilson.
Our other teams across the grades have gone from strength-
to-strength and are looking forward to the Term 3 competition.

Cross Country
Those who qualified for the regionals (see the last newsletter) 
are in action on Thursday 4th July at Queen Elizabeth Park, 
Paekākāriki.
Left are the Interzone competitors and our volunteer 
marshalls at the recent Interzone event.

Term 3 Sport 
This includes a continuation of Netball (Years 6-8), Basketball 
(Years 1-8) and Water Polo (Years 5/6). The only Zone event is 
Interzone Swimming in September.

“My favourite bit was climbing the ladder and jumping down, I also liked the 
balance beam. The vault was pretty tricky.” Grayson

“I liked the ropes and when we finished playing on them we got to play a 
game where we dodged the ropes. It was an awesome day!” Kaia 

“I enjoyed cutting out the shapes, I chose to make a little crab and dolphins. Learning about marine mammals has 
been interesting. I have learned that they are a bit like humans because they have hair and lungs.” Harper

“I liked blending the blue and white. I cut out a starfish, a dolphin and a sea turtle. I have learnt that sea otters have 
ear flaps and seals do not.” Maddie

“I cut out a shark and a turtle. I had the sun in the top right corner and the darker colours in the bottom left.” Leo 

“We had to trace an outline of a sea animal and cut it out to stick on our painting. I cut out a crab, a shark and a 
turtle. We need to take care of our oceans to protect marine mammals.” Noah

Last week we were lucky enough to participate in a 
cooking show with the Two Raw Sisters. 

They taught us so much information about nutrition, 
such as serving sizes and what kinds of healthy 
toppings we can top our food with. 

We had an amazing experience creating delicious 
healthy food and sharing it with our classmates. Isla & 
Bianca

“We can show aroha when we show good sportsmanship. We can show aroha at home by helping our family with 
the chores. We celebrated Matariki by having a BBQ and last year we went to a Matariki festival. It was cool!” 
Jalayne

“I can show aroha by being kind to others and sharing kind words and ideas with others. This year I celebrated 
Matariki by having breakfast outside.” Johan

Some timings were done during the day and students who 
were within required times for the Interzone next term will be 
trialled in August. All parents and students have been notified 
if they are in this group.
A special thanks to Martina Burt who took on the role of starter 
and Barbara Noguera and Karen Fisher who were judging 1st 
and 2nd for us.

Uniform - reminders
If your child has borrowed any uniform from the school office, please ensure that it is washed and returned as our 
stock is running low.

We still have plenty of second-hand uniforms available. Feel free to stop by the office to take a look, or email our office 
team at admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz

If your child is representing the school in any sports activity, the correct PE uniform must be worn - green school PE 
shirt and black school PE shorts.

Uniform - guidelines 

• Hair - Will be clean, tidy and off the face. Clips, ribbons, bands, must be of school colours. (bottle green, black or 
navy) 

• Make-up - Make up and nail polish are not to be worn. 

• Jewellery - For safety reasons no jewellery is to be worn with the exception of watches, medical bracelets and 
small, plain stud earrings. (Approved religious/cultural emblems may be worn under shirts) 

• Extra Clothing - Shorts or coloured t-shirts are not to be worn under regulation uniform. 

• Jackets - Tidy jackets may be worn in wet/cold weather. They are not to be worn in the classroom.  

• Lost Property - Parents and children may check this at any time (located in the tunnel).
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